
If you have a crime or concern to report, you can call the Rockville City Police Department at: 

Non-Emergency: 240-314-8900 

Emergency: 9-1-1 

 

 
 

 
March 28, 2023 to April 04, 2023 

POLICE CRIME REPORT  
during war, be mindful of charity scams 

The ongoing war and refugee crisis in eastern Europe presents a prime opportunity for 

fraudsters to pose as a charity and obtain your money on false pretenses. 

If you’re contacted for funds concerning humanitarian relief on email, text, or phone: 

• Ask for detailed information about the charity, including address and phone number. 

• Look up the charity through their website or a trusted third-party source to confirm 

that the charity is real. Guidestar.org is a good, free resource to obtain information about 

nonprofits. 

• Follow your gut – your instincts are more accurate than you may think. If you don’t feel 

comfortable and if a donation doesn’t feel right, don’t contribute. 

If you’ve become aware of a fraud or a scam, you can submit a complaint online with the 

Federal Trade Commission (FTC): https://reportfraud.ftc.gov 

  

https://www.guidestar.org/
https://reportfraud.ftc.gov/


We provide a weekly report of serious crime compiled by our agency and occurring within 

city limits. The “incidents” section does not include incidents with a named suspect.  

For all reported incidents and call data, visit communitycrimemap.com 

arrests 
03/28/23, a male, age 23, was arrested for shoplifting, attempted robbery, assault, and drug 

violations in the 800 block of Hungerford Drive. 

incidents 
5800 block of Vandegrift Avenue, an unknown subject stole make-up and car wash tokens 

from a car at about 7:45 p.m. on 03/28/23. 

100 block of Rollins Avenue, a group of subjects damaged or stole six Kia or Hyundai 

vehicles at 2:46 a.m. on 03/29/23. Montgomery County police arrested a group of auto-theft 

suspects outside City limits, but their association to this case remains under investigation. 

1500 block of Rockville Pike, an unknown subject stole hygiene products from a business at 

11:33 a.m. on 04/01/23. 

200 block of N Washington Street, an unknown subject stole a motorcycle from a secured 

garage (via unknown means) between 8:00 p.m. on 04/02/23 and 4:00 p.m. on 04/03/23.  

100 block of Rollins Avenue, an unknown subject stole a box of lighters from behind a 

business’s counter at 5:10 a.m. on 04/02/23. The subject is described as: 

 Black male—medium build, full beard, black hair, last seen wearing a white crew 

 sweater, black pants, and a cap 

Unit block of Upper Rock Circle, an unknown subject stole a motorcycle (via unknown 

means) between 7:00 p.m. on 04/02/23 and 8:00 a.m. on 04/03/23. 
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The Rockville City Police Department is a Nationally Accredited Law Enforcement Agency. 

To learn more about CALEA, please visit: https://www.calea.org/ 
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